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January 2018 

The Covenanter 
At their meeting in October, the Session of Winter Park Presbyterian Church 

accepted a recommendation from the Stephen Ministers that the Stephen 
Ministry program at WPPC enter into a time of "sabbatical." As of December 31, 

2017, the Stephen Ministry program will pause their ministry until a future date 

when we choose to restart this ministry program. 
 

The Stephen ministry program has been a wonderful ministry here at WPPC for many years. In 

recognition of this fact, the Session adopted the following resolution: “Whereas the Stephen 

Ministry program of Winter Park Presbyterian Church has faithfully ministered to the members and 

friends of this church, and whereas the Stephen Ministers have joyfully and tirelessly committed 

themselves to helping people in times of need, and whereas the Stephen Ministry program is 

entering a time of sabbath and will pause their ministry efforts, let it be resolved that the Session of 

Winter Park Presbyterian Church, on behalf of the entire congregation, expresses its deepest and 

sincerest appreciation for those who have committed themselves to this important ministry, and 
expresses its deepest and sincerest appreciation to God for the ministry that has been accomplished 

through these Stephen Ministers." 
 

All ministry programs in a church have a natural life cycle. Some years a ministry will flourish and 
have a lot of energy, while other years there may be struggles and challenges. Over the last 12-18 

months we have been unable to find new leaders to step in and take a leadership role in this 

ministry. In light of this, the decision was made to pause the ministry until new leadership emerges. 
 

Until that time, the pastoral care work of the Stephen Ministers will be assumed by others, namely 

the pastoral staff and the deacons. The pastors and deacons have a wide range of resources to be 

able to help those facing pastoral care needs, including connections to professional resources in the 
community. As always, if you or someone you know needs help, please reach out to a deacon or a 

pastor, and we can help. 

 

I am grateful for the ministry of all in this church, for together we are the body of Christ in the world. 
 

Grace and peace, 

    

For Covenanter submissions, please fill out a publicity request online at http://winppc.org/publicity-request/ 
or contact Cindy Mitchum at cindym@winppc.org or 407-647-1467. 

http://winppc.org/publicity-request/
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MONDAY  1 TUESDAY  2 WEDNESDAY  3 THURSDAY 4 FRIDAY 5 SATURDAY  6 

Office Closed Staff Meeting  
10:30 am, Rm 301 
 

Book Club 
7:00 pm, Rm 303 
 

Worship Mtg. 
4:00 pm, Rm 303 
 

WM Ringers 
6:00 pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15 pm, Sanctuary 

Library Open 
9:00 am 
 

Caregiver Support 
10:00 am, Rm 303 

 
 

 
 

SUNDAY  7 MONDAY  8 TUESDAY  9 WEDNESDAY  10 THURSDAY 11 FRIDAY 12 SATURDAY  13 

Communion 
Worship Svc. 
8:15 am-Chapel 
10:30 am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School  
9:15-10:15 am 
 

WPPC Ringers 
11:35 am, Rm 102 
 

Salt of the Earth  
3:00 pm, Panera 
 

Youth Group 
5:00 pm, Rm 204 

Library Open 
9:00 am 
 

Tai Chi 
11:30 am, FH 
 

Hannah Circle  
7:00 pm, Rm 301 
 

Boy Scouts 
7:00 pm, Rm 204 
 
 

 

Elizabeth Circle 
10:00 am, Parlor 
 

Staff Meeting  
10:30 am, Rm 301 
 

Children’s Choir 
6:30 pm, Rm 102 
 

Youth Ensemble 
7:15 pm, Rm 102 

WPPP Chapel 
9:35 am, Sanctuary 
 

Preschool Board 
10:00 am, Rm 301 
 

Worship Mtg. 
4:00 pm, Rm 303 
 

WM Ringers 
6:00 pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15 pm, Sanctuary 

Library Open 
9:00 am 
 

Communion at 
Westminster 
11:00 am 
 

Committee Night 
6:30 pm Chairs 
7:00 pm Prayer Svc 
7:30 pm Meetings 

Tai Chi 
11:30 am, FH 
 

 

 

 
 

SUNDAY  14 MONDAY   15 TUESDAY  16 WEDNESDAY  17 THURSDAY  18 FRIDAY  19 SATURDAY  20 

Worship Svc. 
8:15 am-Chapel 
10:30 am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15 am 
 

WPPC Ringers 
11:35 am, Rm 102 
 

Salt of the Earth  
3:00 pm, Panera 
 

Youth Group 
5:00 pm, Rm 204 

 
 
 

Office Closed 
 

Tai Chi 
11:30 am, FH 
 

Ladies’ Game Night 
6:00 pm-Dinner 
7:00 pm-Games, Parlor 
 

Boy Scouts 
7:00 pm, Rm 204 

Staff Meeting 
10:30 am, Rm 301 
 

Sustainment 
Visioning Team 
12:00 pm, Rm 303 
 

TNT 
Class: 4:30 pm 
Dinner: 5:30 pm 
Classes: 6:30 pm 
 

Children’s Choir 
6:30 pm, Rm 102 
 

Youth Ensemble 
7:15 pm, Rm 102 

WPPP Family 
Chapel 
9:35 am, Sanctuary 
 

Worship Mtg. 
4:00 pm, Rm 303 
 

WM Ringers 
6:00 pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15 pm, Sanctuary 
 

Library Open 
9:00 am 
 

Deacon Meeting 
7:00 pm, Rm 301 
 
 

 

Tai Chi 
11:30 am, FH 
 
 

 

 

SUNDAY  21 MONDAY  22 TUESDAY  23 WEDNESDAY  24 THURSDAY  25 FRIDAY  26 SATURDAY  27 

Worship Svc. 
8:15 am-Chapel 
10:30 am-Sanctuary 
New Officer 
Installation/Ordination  
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15 am 
 

WPPC Ringers 
11:35 am, Rm 102 
 

Salt of the Earth  
3:00 pm, Panera 
 

Youth Group 
5:00 pm, Rm 204 

Library Open 
9:00 am 
 

Tai Chi 
11:30 am, FH 
 

Boy Scouts 
7:00 pm, Rm 204 
 

Staff Meeting  
10:30 am, Rm 301 
 

TNT 
Class: 4:30 pm 
Dinner: 5:30 pm 
Classes: 6:30 pm 
 

Children’s Choir 
6:30 pm, Rm 102 
 

Youth Ensemble 
7:15 pm, Rm 102 

Coalition 
Food Prep 
9:00 am/Kitchen 
 

Worship Mtg. 
4:00 pm, Rm 303 
 

WM Ringers 
6:00 pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15 pm, Sanctuary 
 

Library Open 
9:00 am 
 

Coalition 
Prep Meal 
9:00 am/Kitchen 
 

Session Meeting 
7:00 pm, Rm 301 
 
 

 

Coalition 
Food Prep 
9:00 am/Kitchen 
 

Sort Toiletries 
10:00 am/Kitchen 
 

Serve the Meal 
4:30 pm/FH-gather 
5:30 pm Depart 
 

 

 

SUNDAY  28 MONDAY  29 TUESDAY  30 WEDNESDAY 31 

 

Worship Svc. 
8:15 am-Chapel 
10:30 am-Sanctuary 
 

Sunday School   
9:15-10:15 am 
 

WPPC Ringers 
11:35 am, Rm 102 
 

Salt of the Earth  
3:00 pm, Panera 
 

Youth Group 
5:00 pm, Rm 204 

Library Open 
9:00 am 
 

Tai Chi 
11:30 am, FH 
 

Boy Scouts 
7:00 pm, Rm 204 

Staff Meeting  
10:30 am, Rm 301 
 

TNT 
Class: 4:30 pm 
Dinner: 5:30 pm 
Classes: 6:30 pm 
 

Children’s Choir 
6:30 pm, Rm 102 
 

Youth Ensemble 
7:15 pm, Rm 102 

Worship Mtg. 
4:00 pm, Rm 303 
 

WM Ringers 
6:00 pm, Rm 102 
 

Chancel Choir 
7:15 pm, Sanctuary 

 

Attention Youth: 
 

The new year is a time for New Year’s 
Resolutions and a time to try new things. Look 
for the first edition of our new Youth Room 
newsletter. This publication is made just for 
our Youth Disciples and their families as a way 
for Pastor Emily to communicate all the fun 
things that are being planned. Check your 
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January 7 
Global Warming Facts for Faith-based Decisions  
For all the talk about climate change, there's still a great deal of debate about what it all means, especially among 
Christians. This lesson, led by Gene Pickler, will focus on the book, A Climate for Change, authored by a climate 
scientist and a pastor.  Through an examination of the complex science and long-held misconceptions about global 
warming, this session will explore the role our Christian faith can play in guiding our opinions on this important 
global issue.  
 
January 14 
Christianity and World Religions…Wrestling With Questions People Ask 
The existence of many world religions leads to many questions. As Christians, we seek to increase our 
understanding of other faiths, including the similarities and differences compared with our own faith, so that we 
may build bridges and more effectively share the gospel. This will be Part 1 of a series by Adam Hamilton 
presented by Mike Galyean.  
 
January 21 
The Making of the New Testament Canon:  The Authority of the Early Church 
The need to have written authorities for what to believe and how to live drove Christians to construct a canon of 
Scripture. Having already accepted the Jewish Scriptures (The Christian Old Testament) as an authoritative account 
of God’s word, the need for additional, distinctively Christian authorities standing on equal footing with the Old 
Testament writings arose. This session will focus on how early Christian leaders debated which books of the 
apostles to include in the “New” Testament.  Discussion will be led by Gene Pickler.  
 
January 28 
Ministry with the Homeless: Homeward Bound 
Meeting the needs of the homeless in our communities is an issue many individuals and congregations are trying 
to find ways to address. The function of Homeward Bound, a ministry of Orlando Presbyterian Church is twofold - 
part financial and part relational. It provides specific financial assistance to partner churches for meeting the needs 
of our homeless neighbors through (a) reunification with supportive family and friends or (b) providing emergency 
housing in a critical situation. It also provides resources and training as needed to encourage and equip individuals 
who feel called to a face-to-face ministry with our homeless neighbors in crisis. Presented by Dawn Neff.  

 
 

 

R in A Sunday School Class 

 

January 16—February 20 

More information coming soon! 
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WPPC Youth  

Rummage Sale 
 

February 25
th

 ▪ 8AM-1PM 

WPPC Fellowship Hall 

 

Welcome to our WPPC Youth  

 

 
 
 

 

 

As you clean out your closets, feel free to bring any donated  
goods to the church between February 1st and February 12th.  

Any gently used items are welcomed and appreciated!  
 

The proceeds from the sale support the WPPC Youth Disciples.  
 

For more information, please contact  
Will Lawrence at 386-631-6634 or williamalawrence@aol.com.  

 

 

mailto:williamalawrence@aol.com
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Book Club - The Abibliophobes (for those afraid of running out of reading material) 
The group discussion is open for everyone who likes to read! 

 

Tuesday, January 2 @ 7:00 PM in room 303 
The book for January is Child of the River by Irma Joubert.  

 
 
 

Friendship Club 
There will be NO Friendship Club gathering in January.   

Join us on February 2nd for our first luncheon and program of 2018! 

 
 
 

Hannah Circle 
Monday, January 8 @ 7:00 PM in room 301 

The Hannah Circle meets monthly on the second Monday. We welcome anyone to join us! 

 
 
 

Elizabeth Circle 
Tuesday, January 9 @ 10:00 AM in the Parlor, CE Bldg. 

The Elizabeth Circle meets monthly on the second Tuesday.  

 
 
 

Ladies Game Night 
Monday, January 15 @ 7:00 PM in room 102, CE Bldg. 

All WPPC women are invited to join us at our monthly game night (the 3rd Monday of each month).  
We typically play Hand & Foot and Bridge, but feel free to come and introduce your favorite game.   

Better yet, come at 6:00 pm and build a salad.  One lady brings greens, and everyone else brings a cup of  
something to go into the salad such as onions, beets, chopped eggs, beans, corn, cheese... or anything of  

your choosing.  Bring your own drink and favorite salad dressing and, if you would like, a snack/munchies for later.  
Come alone or bring a friend.   

Questions?  Call Carla Gehrig at 407-678-8396. 

 
 
 

Cell Phones for Soldiers and Glasses for VOSH 
Thanks for all the cell phones and glasses that have been brought to the church. This is an ongoing ministry,  
and it proves how just one congregation can make a difference. From the faithful WPPC members we have  
collected thousands of pairs of glasses in the years since we started, and the cell phones number over 100!  

The drop boxes are on the white cabinet in Fellowship Hall. 
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Sunday, January 28, 2018, is the first of four quarterly collection dates for 2 Cents A Meal this year. Please continue 
your support for P.A.T.H. (Presbyterian Answer To Hunger). Your contributions support the Second Harvest Food 
Bank, which distributes meals to partner feeding programs across our six-county area; Society of St. Andrew 
(SoSA), which coordinates gleaning events with volunteers to provide fresh, nutritious produce to local food banks; 
Alliance for International Reforestation (AIR) in Guatemala which plants trees to provide fruit and prevent 
mudslides, as well as building and installing fuel-efficient brick stoves in remote poverty-stricken villages; and 
Madagascar Project (Dan and Elizabeth Turk, PC (USA) Missionaries), allows Dan to train seminary students in the 
planting and cultivation of fruit trees, and helps Elizabeth implement a community health program, teach AIDS 
awareness and advise the family planning program.  
 

Your contributions in the past have helped our partners combat hunger in so many ways and in so many places. 
Thank you for your continued support.                 ~ The Compassion Committee  

 

 

 
Our congregation donated $1,100 for this special offering taken on November 19, 2017 to help those dealing with 
hurricanes affecting the USA mainland (Harvey and Irma), hurricane Maria affecting U.S. territories in the 
Caribbean, and wildfires in Northern California.  
 

Thank you to all who were able to participate in this Special Offering. The beneficiaries of these gifts will learn that 
through Christ’s love all things are possible. God bless each of you for your ability to share your treasure and 
prayers with those impacted by these disasters.     ~ The Compassion Committee  

 
 
 

We are entering the next phase of our directory update, which is adding pictures (hopefully yours!) 
to our directory. All you need to do to help out is call the church office and make an appointment to 
be photographed, and then show up!  
 

Appointments will be available on three Sundays:  January 21st, January 28th, and February 4th, from 
8:30 AM to 12:15 PM. Appointments are scheduled every 15 minutes (four parties per 15 minute 
time slot). We will also have appointments on two Tuesdays: January 30th and February 6th, from 6 
PM to 7:30 PM. The photo sessions are completely free, and you will have the opportunity (but no 
obligation) to purchase photos. We encourage you to call and reserve your time soon!  

 
 

 
A big “THANK YOU” to all who donated to our Christmas Toy Drive. The toys were delivered to the Hope 
Community Center on December 5th.  Because of you, a lot of families were able to make their children very happy 
on Christmas morning!   

2 Cents A Meal Quarterly Offering 

Update on PDA Special Offering 

Church Directory 

Christmas Toy Drive 
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When I stand before God at the end of my life, I would hope that I would not have a single bit of talent left, and 
could say, ‘I used everything you gave me’.  –Erma Bombeck 

Happy New Year!  It’s time to make your New Year’s Resolutions, which usually have a 
lot to do with exercising more and eating healthy so you can lose weight after the 
holiday splurges. This year, how about a new resolution?  Make yourself a promise to 
explore meaningful ways to use your God-given talents based on the inspiration of Erma 
Bombeck’s quote.  She was quite the humorist and many people enjoyed her newspaper 

articles on housekeeping and family relations for more than 30 years.  She spoke from experience with insight, 
candor, and dry wit, showing that humor could be found in mundane chores, and thereby connected to millions of 
readers nationwide.  

 The thought of answering for our earthly activities at a future date usually does not cross our mind as we go about 
our daily business.  But we as Christians understand the call to witness to others, to show compassion and mercy, 
to help those less fortunate.  Deacons are charged with the tasks of visiting the sick and disabled who cannot leave 
their homes to come to church, delivering flowers to those who need cheering up, comforting the mourners after 
the death of a loved one, and providing food to those less fortunate.  Other committees in the church provide 
opportunities to serve by feeding the homeless, building a house, educating children and adults about the Bible, 
and many, many more.  

 What kind of resolution will you make for the new year?  Do you have a talent that is not being used? 

 
 
 
Have you made a visit to the church library? There will find a large assortment of books waiting to be checked out. 
For your convenience, a variety of books for adults are on a library table in the Narthex. These books are changed 
every month.  

 

The library has added a great number of children’s boks this past month. Some were Christmas 
stories. Many are about animals, such as Scholativ books: 
 

 Big & Little Are Best Friends - a tale about an elephant and a mouse. 

 A Home for the Winter - written and illustrated by 2nd grade students. 

 Still a Gorilla! - Willy, a gorilla, longs to be something else. 
 

Other popular books are Pete the Cat: Five Little Ducks, There’s a Bear on My Chair, and many more. 
 

Adults will find added this month: 
 

 House Broken - written by Richard Karn, who was Tim Allen’s right-handyman on the TV show, Home 
Improvement. 

 The Psalms of David - a unique, beautifully illustrated edition of the Book of Psalms. James Freemantle worked 
for 30 years to transfer the psalms into a book to physically match the beauty of the poetry. 

 

Fiction and cookbooks have also been added. Come and “check out” the library! 
 
 

 
 

 

Library News 

Deacon’s Den 
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WPPC’s Witness of God’s Love to Those Around Us 
Have you wondered what difference WPPC has made in the lives of people in our community and  

globally?  How have the people of WPPC expressed God’s love to those around us?  Here are some of 
ways thanks  to  the use of your talents, time, and treasures.  Each of these could tell many stories.   

 

Local 
 

Homeless  Individual 
Coalition for the Homeless (3000 meals prepared and served, essential toiletries,  

clean white socks, services to families)  
 

Families 
Services through Christian Service Center and Thornwell Home; Toys for Hope Community Center  

 

Health 
Health Care for the Homeless  

 

Housing 
Help a family build a house with Habitat for Humanity; Support for Impact Families  

 

Food 
Financial support for Second Harvest Food Bank and Society for Saint Andrews; 

Donations of groceries and household goods 
 

Hurting individuals 
Service of the Longest Night  

 

Spreading the joy 
Living Nativity; Concerts  

 

Global  
 

Help give families a better life 
AIR (Guatemala), Madagascar (Elizabeth and Dan Turk), Haiti/Dominican Republic (Mark Hare and  

Jenny Bent), Global Market organizations, One Great Hour of Sharing, Peacemaking offering,  
Equal Exchange coffee, tea & chocolate  

 

Displaced families 
Presbyterian Disaster Relief  

 

Homes and mentors for at risk youth 
Ukraine Orphan Assistance Foundation, This Child Here (Ukraine).  

 

Health Care 
Medical Benevolence 

 

Ability to read the Bible in my language 
Steve & Sonia Dettweiler (Nigeria), Dennis & Susan Walters (Asia)  

 

Church Growth 
Gordon and Dorothy Gartrell (Brazil)  

 
Thank you,  

Compassion and Community Life Committees, Deacons  
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Mary Van Hook and Melanie & Peter Rice plan to visit Cuban Presbyterian churches at the end of 
February under the auspices of the Central Florida Presbytery. The trip’s purpose is to explore 
establishing a relationship between the Winter Park Presbyterian Church and one or more churches 
in Cuba. Several other churches in the Central Florida Presbytery have already done so to the great 
benefit of both their churches and the respective Cuban churches. 

Some might be surprised to hear that Presbyterian churches exist in Cuba. They do, and they have 
been around for some time, albeit under trying conditions in some cases. In fact, Cuba comprises 
three Presbyteries with their own seminary, which is shared with other Protestant denominations. 
Some of the Presbyterian churches do quite well, while others struggle a bit. 

This trip is a continuation of past efforts Winter Park Presbyterian Church has made to establish 
relationships with Presbyterians in Cuba. Some may remember that Larry Cuthill, a previous pastor  
at our church, organized several trips to Cuba to do just that. However, the focus now is to help  
one or more individual Cuban churches develop their own missions. Mary’s, Melanie’s, and Peter’s 
charge is to explore how the Winter Park Presbyterian Church might connect with one or more of 
these churches. 

The Cuba Mission folks at the Central Florida Presbytery told us it is customary to take our Cuban 
church hosts small, practical gifts of items often lacking in their environment. Among the items on the 
list are included the following over-the-counter medications: 

These items will be gratefully received and carefully shared among the Cuban congregants. And yes, 
while Cuba does have a well-developed public health system, it apparently does not do so well in 
distributing over-the-counter medications. So, any donations of these items from members of the 
Winter Park Presbyterian Church would be much appreciated. 

Finally, the Presbyterian pastors in Cuba are still few and over-worked, with many of them serving 
more than one Church. Consequently, they have asked each participating Central Florida church to 
contribute $300 for a pastoral retreat to give these hard-working shepherds a well-deserved 
educational break in the form of a retreat. Any help in amassing that sum also would be appreciated. 

We are excited and a little nervous about our upcoming trip. We would love to hear your thoughts 
about it, as well as any suggestions you might offer to make us more effective. 

Antibiotic Ointment Ibuprofin 

Aspirin Lubricant Eye Drops 

Benadryl (or something similar) Mucus Relief Chest Congestion 

Children’s Ibuprofen Multivitamins for Children 

Children’s Tylenol Multivitamins for Adults 

Diaper Rash Cream Omega 3 Fish Oil 

Glucosamine Topical Analgesic Cream (Menthol) 

Hemorrhoidal Ointment Vitamin C 

Hydrocortisone Cream Vitamin E 

Visit To Cuba 
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Phyllis Woods would like to share the 
good news that her 11 year old grand-
daughter, Alison Frazier, finished fourth in 
a recent State gymnastic competition in 

her age group. Way to go Alison! 

In Revelation 22:16, Jesus says: “It is I, 
Jesus, who sent my angel to you with 
this testimony for churches. I am the 
root and the descendant of _______, 
the bright morning star.” 
 

A. Isaac 

B. Jacob 

C. David 

D. Solomon 

 

Answer: C 
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COALITION FOR THE HOMELESS  - Here’s How to Help 
 

We are delighted to be serving in the new Men’s Service Center which has brought many positive 
changes. Now 250 “residents” are housed there; the “residents” and the folks coming in from  

the outside “community,” are served separately.  We are asking volunteer servers to please sign  
up on the Coalition serving list posted in the hallway near the office. Volunteers are limited to 15. 

 

Any of the above gifts, or your time, are so appreciated! 
To help in any way, please contact: Nancy Galyean  

407-929-0903 or nangalyean@embarqmail.com 

What When 

Bake brownies & mix PB&J (Bonnie Gaughan 407-804-2565) Wed 1/24  9:00-11:00 am 

Prepare meal - (Mary Van Hook 407-359-2388) Thurs 1/25  9:00-11:00 am 

Bag brownies ; make PB&J sandwiches (Eileen Silvers 407-376-2133) Fri  1/26  9:00-10:00 am 

Donate unopened travel-size toiletries (soap, shampoo, antiperspirant, 
toothpaste, toothbrushes, disposable razors), Handi-Wipes & quart Zip-Lock 
bags to hold them. The folks also appreciate environmentally-friendly tote 
bags, and plastic grocery bags to carry toiletries and PB&J sandwiches. NO 
CLOTHING PLEASE. Contact Nancy Galyean (407-929-0903) 
 

Reading Donations: Magazines for men (sports, cars, National Geographic, 
news), religious magazines/booklets, paperback books.  

All month:  Place in COALTION giant 
storage box located in Fellowship Hall 

Sort and bag toiletries & reading donations  (Marilyn Bryant 407-252-7499) Fri 1/26  10:00 am-Noon 

Prepare to transport:  gather supplies, load food & supplies into van 
(Nancy Galyean 407-929-0903) 

Fri 1/26  4:30-5:15 pm 

Serve the Meal. Please join us in the WPPC Kitchen for departure to the 
Coalition for the Homeless at 5:30 pm and return by 8:00 pm.  Volunteers 
please wear closed toed shoes to the Homeless Coalition. It is a violation of 
the health code to wear flip-flops. Please call Nancy Galyean (407-929-0903) 
by the Wednesday before if you would like to serve. 

Fri 1/26  5:30-8:00 pm 

NOTE:  THE CHURCH VAN IS RESERVED 
FOR THIS FUNCTION. 

Cleanup kitchen - wash, sanitize items used; store supplies                      
(Nancy Galyean 407-929-0903) 

Fri 1/26  8:00-8:30 pm 

Financial Donation: Make check out to WPPC. Note on the memo line 
“Coalition for the Homeless” - mail to WPPC or bring to the church office. 

Any Time 

Coalition for the Homeless of Central Florida is a Compassion Committee Ministry. 

 

HOMELESS COALITION TEAM NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 
 

Each month about 50 devoted WPPC volunteers handle the many tasks to provide a wonderful meal and a bag of toiletries to 
our guests at the Coalition. We are in need of additional volunteers for various projects, and backup volunteers when regulars 
must be absent: 
 

 Sort/bag toiletries at church (1 hr/mo) 

 Make PB&J sandwiches (seated) at church (1 hr/mo) 
 

If you could help out with this special mission, please call or email Nancy Galyean (info below). 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
 

Tom Russell 

David Yost 

Laurel Zinssar 

 

 

2 
 

Audrey Ball 

John Gehrig 

Claudia Hafich 

Barbara Oldford 

Carole Reece 

3 4 
 

Will Hornbeck 

5 
 

Conner Cole 

Nancy Johnson 

Tiffany Osborne 
 

  

6 
 

Will Boardman 

Lucienne Lee 

 

 

7 
 

John Bartholomew 

8 
 

Eleanor McKechnie 

9 
 

Jo Davidson 

Johnnie McCarter 

Jay VanHook 

Joe Workman 

10 
 

Shannon Lomas 

11 
 

 

12 
 

Grant Barnard 

Jackson Beaty 

13 
 

 

14 
 

Renee Lomas 

15 
 

Anita Lampman 

16 
 

 

17 
 

Dennis Schmalstig 

18 
 

Mary Lane 

Debbie Workman 

19 
 

Evan Combs  

 

20 
 

Meg Baldwin 

21 
 

Skylar Droste 

Tom Klusman 

22 
 

Gary Hiatt 

Matthew Walker 

23 
 

 

24 
 

Jean McGuire 

25 
 

Jonah Towers 

26 
 

Andy Anderson 

Drew Byrne 

Patricia Kiester 

27 
 

Austin  

    Bartholomew 

28 
 

Flo Tuck 

Alyssa Kittinger 

29 
 

Barbara McKnight 

30 
 

Chris Galante 

31 
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2017   2018   2019   2020 
Mike Galyean  Hal Eastburn  Will Lawrence  Doris Anguish 
Terry Irwin  Reta Jackson  Will McCurdy  Marilyn Bryant 
Jayne Leach  Don McCarter  Rachel Myers  Rick Davis 
Meg Ball Thomas  Debby Roberts  Dail Pribil  Steve House 
Mary Van Hook  Sara Van Arsdel  Doug Reece  Randy Ranson 
   Phyllis Woods  Debby Tallungan  Larry Seel 

SESSION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rev. Dr. Jason T. Micheli, Senior Pastor 

The Rev. Emily Wasser, Associate Pastor for Family Discipleship 

Carolyn Achenbach, Director of Operations/Accountant 

Cindy Mitchum, Executive Assistant 

Barbara Hordern, Administrative Assistant 

Rian Schaible, Director of Communications 

Justin Chase, Director of Music 

Deniz Uz, Organist 

Tricia Wilson, Director of Preschool Programs 

Susan Davis, Director of Handbells & Children’s Music 

Catherine Cross-Tsintzos, Cultural Arts Coordinator 

Kenny Lovelace, Sexton 

Jorge Barrios, Sunday Assistant Sexton 

 

 
Rev. Gordon and Dorothy Gartrell - Brazil  

Jenny Bent - Dominican Republic 
Mark Hare - Haiti 

Dr. Dan & Elizabeth Turk - Madagascar 
 

 

 
 

2017   2018   2019   2020 
Howard Evans  Peggy Bargar  Nancy Appich  Ardyth Austin 
Curtis Harrison  Almeda Dean  Barbara Edwards  Caroline James 
Gary Henderson  Carol Howell  Bonnie Gaughan  Nancy Johnson 
Allen Shaw  Betty Johnston  Fran Morrissey  Jim McKinney 
Jyme Smith  Sevilla Morse  Cynthia Nants  Ellenorr Osterhaus 
Jeanne Vinci  Ginny Seel  Eileen Silvers  Matt Straub 

 

 

DIACONATE 

MISSIONARIES 


